






THE ONTONAGON COUNTY RURAL ELECTRIFICATION ASSOCIATION 

Ontonagon REA 

2024 March Manager's Report 

1. Miscellaneous Business Updates

1.1 The annual financial audit got off to a late start and is currently in progress with a target completion

date of mid-April.

1.2 Completed the 2023 line miles update and submitted Forms 632 and 633 to the townships for the

2024 property tax assessments.

1.3 Working with Pat Wheeler on annual load forecasts for ATC.

1.4 Completed and submitted the US Department of Energy 2023 Form EIA-861S.

1.5 Paid off $750,000.00 on the CFC Line of Credit in February.

1.6 Contract development is in progress for a new wholesale power contract that will begin on January

1, 2026.

1.7 The Energy Waste Reduction Plan details are being reviewed and a plan needs to be approved by

the board and submitted to the state by the end of this year.

1.8 The Michigan Energy Assistance Program (MEAP) is being reviewed with MECA.

1.9 Checking into MDOT requirements for the cooperative.

1.10 Paid and received license plate tab and registration renewals for all vehicles.

2. Metering AMI Project Update

2.1 Currently 3,501 New Vision Meters are installed. The new Metering System is approximately 71%

complete, based on 4,964 Active Meters. More than 1000 meters were installed in February.

2.2 Road restrictions remain in effect and will delay the meter completion date until May.

3. Staffing Updates

3.1 The Billing Clerk interviews were completed in February. Candidates will be notified during the week

of March 11. Target Hire date is April 6 to allow for a 4-month cross training with Fay. 

3.2 Four lineman employees have interest in the Operations Manager Position. We have received 

resumes and cover letters from all four candidates. Interviews will be scheduled in mid-April. 

3.3 We will be posting a Lineman opening for the L'Anse territory this spring. Employees were notified 

for possible apprenticeship opportunities, currently one employee has interest. 

4. Youth Tour Update

4.1 A Chassell High School Student will be sponsored by the cooperative. Tour details will be passed

along to the family. A visit with the student will be made in early May. 

5. 500 KW Solar installation Update

5.1 Evaluating quotes received from Peninsular Solar and Bay Electric. Estimated installation cost is $1

million. Includes all equipment and installation. 
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